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                                      NUNTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Parish Council EGM Meeting Held Monday 1st November 2021 

Meeting held at Chandlers Ridge Academy at 7pm.

Parish Councillors Present: Ros Davey, Mike Eccles, Morgan McClintock (Chair), Wade Tovey, Russ Lynch and Adrian Walker. 
In attendance: Angela Livingstone (NPC Clerk)
Councillors discussed the lack of connectivity to the Zoom meeting despite assurances of WiFi access and password circulated. The Clerk was to speak with the school regarding any possible firewall. Cllr Eccles suggested a live stream, which he would investigate.




              ACTION: Clerk/Cllr Eccles

1. INTRODUCTORY ITEMS
1.1 To receive apologies and approve reasons for absence – Apologies had been received from Mieka Smiles and Carol McArdle, apologies were accepted. 
1.2 Declarations of Interest –There were no declarations of interest. 
2.
NUNTHORPE COMMUNITY CENTRE
2.1
The Chair advised of the long history around the Nunthorpe Institute, and the lack of a dedicated facility becoming increasingly evident since the Avenue School had been taken on by a Multi Academy Trust. He had been asked to meet with the Institute and NMPFA previously regarding their plans going forward and this had been reported back to Parish Council meetings. There had since this time been the need for a Community Centre highlighted at meetings of the Parish Council and the Nunthorpe Vision Group and assurances given as part of the Nunthorpe Nineteen that this would be progressed.  Six to nine months ago MC had informed that almost £1 million was available and land next to the Medical Centre could be made available. Greater Nunthorpe News had at all stages reported on progress to residents alongside the Parish Council discussions at each meeting.  There had been surveys already completed on what residents wanted providing in the area. A Community Centre sub-group had been formed by the Nunthorpe Vision Group and some clear resolutions made.  
2.2
NMPFA were known to be working on a project to revamp their facility. However, the Community Centre was not envisaged to be a sports facility and not to have a bar, and therefore the Community Centre project was viewed as complimentary to the NMPFA project. It came as a surprise when NMPFA had submitted a proposal to replace plans for a Community Centre on Stokesley Road.  MC were placed in a difficult position and the project was no longer able to move as quickly as hoped and there was now the need to move to bidding for the best option.  Councillors were advised of the process of assessing the bids for the community centre and deciding on the best option for the community.
2.3
Cllr Tovey gave additional information on the Nunthorpe Vision group meetings and the people involved. He reminded of the commitment from David Wilson Homes in 2010 for a community centre to be built. He informed of a recent delay to the doctors survey site going ahead due to the plans submitted by NMPFA which the planners had refused and confirmed that the Nunthorpe Vision Group representative had been involved in the Nunthorpe Vision Group meetings for the centre.  An option of a land swop to assist NMPFA had been pursued by Cllr McClintock and himself at numerous meetings with MC and Taylor Wimpy but this had been eventually rejected as having too great a commercial cost. It was reminded that the NMPFA field was given to the community in 1966 by Lady Harrison and that the club was a charity.  The deed stated 

“The Trust Property shall be held upon trust for playing fields for the use of the inhabitants of the Parishes of Nunthorpe and Marton and that part of Ormesby within a radius of three quarters of a mile of Nunthorpe Railway Station”, the club provided sporting facilities for people who lived even further away.
2.4
The Chair reminded of meetings he had been involved with to discuss plans with NMPFA and the Nunthorpe Institute.
2.5
It was noted that there were advantages to being next to the doctors surgery for synergy between the two, such as social prescribing. Cllr Smiles had submitted a bid for £50,000 for a community garden adjacent to the surgery and the site proposed for the community centre.

2.6
The Parish Council were questioned if working alongside Nunthorpe Community Council and Nunthorpe Institute it was prepared to take a lead in developing a bid. Reservations were expressed about the bidding process, but it appeared that without leadership from the Parish Council, a potential community centre on Stokesley Road would not be considered. Resolved: Following discussions Parish Councillors unanimously agreed to take the lead on a bid. All Councillors would be involved in putting forward points and Cllr Tovey and the Chair would collate their contributions and draft the bid. 
2.7 
 Resolved: Councillors agreed that social media should be used to further question what was wanted by the community.  Cllr Walker and Cllr Eccles to progress.
2.8 
It was advised that MC would be sending out a survey drafted for Nunthorpe Vision by paper copy to ensure all households were able to respond. 
3.
PRECEPT 2022/23
3.1
The Chair stated that with the more adventurous vision recently discussed there was the need to articulate the plans of the Parish Council, as the foundation of the estimates for 2022/23.  It was agreed as per the standing orders that written estimates were required by the next meeting.
3.2 
Potential items for the year were identified by councillors.
4. 
Date, time, and items for next meeting


The next meeting Thursday 18th November2021 at 7pm
Meeting ended 9.10 pm.
Signed ……………………………………………….   Date ………………………………
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